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All that we have of this newsletter is the quote by Mr Armstrong below:

“The six weeks' meetings in the one-room Firbutte schoolhouse came to a close on Sunday night, August 20, 1933. A total of more than 20 had come with us — but this apparently included the ten members of the Fisher and Ellis families, members of the Church before the meetings started. The October 1, 1933 Bulletin carries the report that "with the Fisher and Ellis families, more than 20 signified their desire to establish a new Sabbath-keeping Church of God in this district."” (Autobiography of Herbert W Armstong, Vol 1 (1973 edition), p. 451)
